Cumann na dTuismitheoirí / Parents Association Coláiste an Phiarsaigh

Miontuairisc: Tues 26th Feb 2019

Lucht Freastail: Helen Mannion Michelle Lane Micheál Ó Tuama

Heidi Robertson Lisa McCarthy Breda Dennehy
Mark Chu Elaine Hill Carmel Ní Bhrudair
Síle Ní Dhuinneacha-Uí Cheallacháin Suzanne Moloney

Leithscéalta: Sara Treacy Rebecca Kelly Nicola Ní Mhaoileoin

Lourda Hartnett Colette Ní Fhionnagáin

Minutes Issued by: Helen Mannion

AGENDA: Apologies

Adoption of Minutes from 15th Jan 2019 (Helen)

Fograí Scoile: (Micheál Ó Tuama)

Retirement presentation from the Cumann

Payments due Schools Regatta Golf Classic 2019/20 Aon Ghnó Eile

Fograí Scoile:

- 1. **16/01/19** The CAT 4 was held for **Bl.l**, details are available for parents with explanation if required. It will be used for 2nd, 3rd & TY going forward.
- 2. 17/01/19 The Board of Management meeting was held.
- 3. 22/01/19 A creative workshop with Bl. 6 was held. Bl.2 went to Scala.
- 4. **24/01/19 Bl. 1** P/T meetings were held.
- 5. **25/01/19 Bl. Bl. 5 & 6** went on a history trip.
- 6. **28/01/19** A Tráth na gCeist was held with the Gaelscoileanna.
- 7. **29/01/19 Bl. 5 & 6** attended a Business Talk.
- 8. **30/01/19 Scléip** talent competition Dublin. CAP are through to the All-Ireland Finals in Gael-Linn.
- 9. **04/02/19** Microsoft visited **Bl. 4** in school.
- 10. **05/02/19** MacAfee met with **Bl. 4** who will become the Digital Ambassadors to help with the Junior Classes.
- 11. **06/02/19** Johnson Control met with **Bl. 4.**
- 12. **07/02/19** Scala met with **Bl. 4** regarding the Meitheal Team for 2019/2020 as the process will begin soon.

- 13. 08/02/19 Bl. 4 attended "I WISH" in town. The Road Safety Authority met with Bl.1.
- 14. **11/02/19** The Senior Trad. group took part in the All-Ireland of Siamsa but unfortunately didn't make it through to the Live Finals.
- 15. 13/02/19 The Professional Development Service for Teachers (PDST) were on site.
- 16. 14/02/19 A Digital Awareness presentation regarding Safety was given to Bl.1.

SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT

(KOBW have created a design for CAP. MOT met with politicians last summer and work/meetings etc. is ongoing. MOT is looking to secure a meeting with the Dept. of Ed to progress this). Design has been given to Gael Teo who seem happy with it. MOT has been meeting with Joe O'Brien, Partner of KOBW and has been working with the principals of Midleton CBS and St. Angelas, who have recently redeveloped their own schools. MOT is still trying to secure a meeting with relevant politicians, esp Michael Martin but due to current political issues (eg Brexit) this unfortunately is slow in happening. MOT is also hoping to bring some local politicians such as Sinead Sheppard on board.

GOLF CLASSIC

A discussion was held on the Golf Classic for 2019 and it was decided that the original date of Friday 13th Sept. was too soon after the return to School in Aug/Sept. It has now been decided that the next Golf Classic will be held in April 2020. Possibly April 24th but this will be confirmed after Suzanne has spoken to Cork Golf Club regarding availability.

It has not yet been decided yet when the Golf Ball Drop will be held and if not in conjunction with the Golf Classic it may be renamed, eg. Snowball drop if closer to Christmas.

RETIRED TEACHERS

Michelle purchased the €100 vouchers for Iníon Ní Gréacháin and Máistir Briscoe who retired before Christmas and members of the Cumann signed Thank You Cards at the meeting. Michelle asked MOT if the school could ensure delivery of same.

DATES

The 6th Year Graduation night is being held on Thursday 16th May which will require help from the Cumann. **To be discussed in more detail at the next meeting.**

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

It was decided to use the CAP School page ad in the Glanmire News to thank the Sponsors of the CAP Golf Classic and Ball Drop.

MOT informed the meeting that Lunch for the students who helped out with all aspects of the Golf Classic has been organised for Wednesday 7th March.

USE OF FUNDS

Suzanne informed the meeting that the majority of funds were transferred from the Savings account to the Current Account.

Balances now stand at

	€
Savings A/C	1,000.00
Current A/c	21,076.82
	22,076.82
	=======

Suzanne presented a cheque to MOT/CAP of €15,000 towards the lockers that have already been purchased.

SCHOOLS ROWING REGATTA

Mark Chu informed the meeting that the Schools Rowing Regatta is being held on Saturday 13th April in Lough Rynn in County Leitrim. As the venue is so far away, an overnight for the kids is required, therefore a parent must attend with their son/daughter. One of last year's successful CAP participants is unfortunately injured but he will help out with the training, and on the day. The Cumann agreed to pay the registration today and also will endeavour to subsidise some of the expenses involved.

AOB

- MOT informed the meeting that the transaction fee of €2.40 is charged by VS Ware when making a payment to the school on a Visa Credit Card but it is 75cent when using a Visa Debit card.
- Awaiting delivery of the new Basketball boards and rings for the basketball courts.
- It was decided that there would be no Cumann Meeting in March and that the next two meetings would be Tuesday 9th April at 8.30 and Tuesday 7th May at 8.30.
- The Cumann agreed to sponsor a new set of Jerseys for the Ladies Camogie Team for CAP, it is expected the cost will be in the region of €1,000.
- The Cumann is to donate €200 towards hampers which will be raffled at the school Ceoldráma.
- Helen confirmed that the Bag Packing dates in Super Valu are Fri 18th & Sat. 19th Oct. 2019.